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Brothers:

Over the last 2 years, the Active Chapter has over-spent its budget by about $60,000.  This came to the attention of ACB in early 2004 and has been an active subject in ACB and Alumni Association meetings.  A critical review was performed and significant reforms have been put in place to prevent this from occurring again.
This debt has four components.  Actives have receivables (late bills) of about $10,000 (most collectable).  Actives also owe ACB about $25,000; owe local utilities about $7,000; and owe credit card companies about $18,000.

Alumni review found that this occurred because key processes and procedures fell out of practice.  The over-riding process break was failure to follow basic financial management.  Budgets were not created, revenues and expenses were not effectively recorded, a comparison of spending to the plan was not made, and spending approval was lax.  

Another process break was the introduction and use of debt.  They used commercial credit card debt as a means to cover their over-spending each month.  This helped allow their over-spending to go unnoticed.  
We have changed multiple processes and procedures, and instituted controls, so this will not recur.  However, the Chapter is saddled with a $50,000 debt (assuming collection of the $10,000 owed by Actives to the Chapter).  Addressing this debt will likely remain in the forefront of Active and Alumni meeting for the next year.
